Alun Ffred Jones AC/AM Y Gweinidog dros Dreftadaeth Minister for Heritage



Llywodraeth Cynulliad Cymru Welsh Assembly Government

Eich cyf/Your ref PET-03-139 Ein cyf/Our ref AJ/00245/08

Val Lloyd AM National Assembly For Wales Cardiff Bay Cardiff **CF99 1NA**

> October 2008

Dear Vice May,

Thank you for your letter of 8 October 2008 in respect of funding arrangements operated by the Arts Council of Wales.

As you will be aware, Welsh Assembly Government funding for the arts in Wales is channelled through the Arts Council of Wales (ACW), working within the strategic framework set by the Welsh Assembly Government.

I am aware of the problems that can arise within arts organisations as a result of uncertainties over funding, and that the length of funding agreements is of particular concern to some arts organisations. In recognition of this and the wider needs of the sector, the Welsh Assembly Government in the ACW's Remit Letter for 2008/09 specifically tasks the ACW, working with my officials, to examine future funding models for the arts in Wales.

As well as looking at the levels and regularity of funding for arts organisations, this also involves examining alternative funding models to ensure a vibrant arts sector, which is not dependent on historic funding agreements. This work is currently underway and the ACW are due to provide me with their initial proposals at the end of 2008.

Yeur Smerely.

Alun Ffred Jones AC/AM

Y Gweinidog dros Dreftadaeth/Minister for Heritage

Bae Caerdydd • Cardiff Bay

Caerdydd • Cardiff